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Office of the Deputy Secretary-General

6 February 2002

TO: Mr. Desai

For your information.

Copy to:
P. Hayford
A. Amin (UNEP)

Marta Mauras
Director



WOLFGANG E. BURHENNE
GESCHAFTSFUHRER DER

INTERPARLAMENTARISCHEN ARBEITSGEMEINSCHAFT

Me. Koa Annan
Se cretary-General
United Nations
Room S-3800
New York NY 10017
USA

BUNDESHAUS, 53043 BONN, POSTFACH 1201 11

S +49/228/26922-12/-28
[FAX] +49/228/26922-51 /-52

E-Mail: 1 00651 .31 7@compuserve.com

Paketadresse:

26 January 2002

Re: Prevision of the 1968 African Convention on the Conservation of Nature and Natural
Resources (also known as Algiers Convention)

Dear Secretary-Genera].,

A year ago during the inauguration ceremony for the new ITLOS building in. Hamburg,
you asked me to keep youjipdated on the progress of the Revision of the African
Convention, fieier to my letter from 19 January 2001 in which I gave you my kst brief note
on the progress achieved so far. (*pf5U - Of 3^^'" "^ '̂s °<- &-}

After a total of three inter-agency meetings betwe^njOAU,JJNEP and IUCN, a draft
text was agreed upon which was presented for review to a Meeting of Governmental
Expert? from "OAU Member States, which took place in Nairobi, Kenya from 14 to 18
January 2002. It is my great pleasure to announce that the experts have agreed on an
improved version of the text _and that the_OAy Secretariat has forwarded these to the
respective governments for approval.

The Executive Director of UNEP is currently pushing to speed up the process bv
attempting to convince AMCEN to move ahead the date for thek next meeting., so that the
Revised Convention can be adopted at &e OAU Suinmit in July. It is hoped it will then be
ready for signature by the African Heads of States and Governments during a formal
ceremony, organized as a side event to. the World Sujnrnit qnJ5ustoinaSle Development in
Johannesburg.

Wolfgang E. Burhi
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